NORWELL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

May 15, 2012 @ 7:00 PM - Room 112

ATTENDANCE: David Osborne, Bob Woodill, Sean Sutton, Marynel Halatsis, Mary McCarthy, Bill Grafton and David Magee.

Conservation Agent: Nancy Hemingway 

AGENDA ACCEPTANCE:

Motion: Bob Woodill moved to accept the agenda as printed.

Second: Sean Sutton 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

SCHEDULED DISCUSSIONS

PUBLIC HEARING

Off Pleasant Street & George Rd.  / SE52- 997 / SFH w/ Driveway Crossing                      NOI (cont.)

Bill Grafton abstained from this hearing.  

Applicant: Philip Johnson / Representative: Kevin Grady, Grady Consulting

Present: Rick Grady and Philip Johnson.

Discussion: Rick Grady discussed changing the original plan to meet Commission standards. 
There is now a common driveway. This would eliminate any work near the wetland or buffer zone. Nancy Hemingway sent an email, today, asking for the addressing of Stormwater management since it is four lots. The report is not available tonight, but will be submitted. They are confident that the requirements will be met. 

Jeff Smead – 28 George Road – has seen the plans for the improvement and they are illegal. Water will be directed to the left in one wetland and drying out another wetland on the right. Water is currently running to the right.  

Nancy Hemingway said there was a legally held public hearing and the decision issued was based on that hearing. If Mr. Smead disagreed with the findings, that there were two ways to proceed: either to appeal to DEP within 10 days, or Superior Court within 60 days, or if he could have presented new evidence that wasn’t available at the time of the hearing. She then suggested that Mr. Smead appeal to the DEP.

Karen Halloran – George Road – feels that the Planning Board did not act in the interest of the residents of George Road. 

Robin Folsham – 20 George Road. The only reason to divide this into multiple lots is to make a profit. 

Nancy Hemingway said that this is the fourth filing on this site. David Magee said that coming before the Commission in a piece meal fashion is not the best approach. David Magee asked that a comprehensive build-out plan and a plan addressing the Stormwater issues be submitted. He also recommended an OOC that provides for easier tracking on the progress of the lots. 

Nancy Hemingway said that there is reason to file separately for each of the house lots. 

Motion: Mary McCarthy moved to continue the hearing to June 19, 2012, of Off Pleasant Street & George Road/SE52-997. 

Second: Bob Woodill 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None



302 Summer St/SE52- 998/Construction of Single-Family Home w/Septic &Grading       NOI (cont.)

Bill Grafton abstained from this hearing. 

Applicant: George Davis / Representative: Edward Eisenhaure

Present: Mr. Eisenhaure, Paul McManus of EcoTech

Discussion: Nancy Hemingway distributed EcoTech reports to the members. 

Mr. Eisenhaure presented revisions to the plan of two weeks ago. 

Nancy Hemingway said that the applicant had grading through the wetlands and as a result of the Commission’s request; they took their work away from the wetland. They are creating an edge meadow habitat. They are significantly enhancing the value of the wetland system. 

David Magee would like to see the rail fence go across with the retaining wall as a definite delineator.  

Nancy Hemingway would recommend that the meadow and retaining wall/fence should be maintained in perpetuity and, to maintain the meadow aspect, it should be mowed once a year in the fall. Sean Sutton recommended a small sign labeling the conservation area. 

Motion: Sean Sutton moved to close the hearing for 302 Summer Street/SE52-998 with the special conditions mentioned.

Second: Marynel Halatsis


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

Steve Bjorkland – abutter – from last plan to this plan changes are being made that were not approved at the last hearing. David Magee said that given the state of the property and clearing of the property as it existed prior to the regulations, he feels going forward to the proposed plan makes it better. 

121 Central Street / SE52- 999 / Pool & Landscaping                                                 NOI (cont.) 

Bill Grafton abstained from this hearing.

Applicant: Mike Luizzi / Representative: Dana Altobello, Merrill Associate

Present: Dana Altobello

Discussion: Mr. Altobello presented changes to the project since last hearing. The pool pulled forward and away from the 50’ buffer. They maintained a 60’ buffer of no touch to the existing swale and maintained 84’ from the wetlands to the rear of the property from any alterations. The shed was moved out of the buffer zone. They’ve reduced the work in the buffer by 42%. They have incorporated buffer plantings. Nancy Hemingway said that there are a significant number of trees within the buffer zone and recommended that the plantings be tripled closer to the wetland.

Mary McCarthy suggested that the pool be rotated on the southwest corner. Dana Altobello said that the homeowner wouldn’t consider it. David Magee and Bob Woodill are not inclined to approve this site. 

David Magee said that the Commission wants them to minimize the impact in the 100’ buffer zone. Sean Sutton said the pool and the patio is about ½ in the 100’. 

Motion: Bob Woodill moved to continue the NOI for 121 Central Street/SE52-999 to June 5, 2012.

Second: Sean Sutton 


 In Favor:  All 


Opposed:  None

497 & Lot 2 on Mount Blue Street / SE52 - ? / Line Delineation                                                ANRAD 

Applicant: Sullivan R/T, Rockland Trust Co., Trustee / Representative: Tom Pozerski, Merrill 

Present: Brad Holmes and Tom Pozerski. 

Discussion: Mr. Holmes said that the purpose of the application is to lock in the wetland lines with the Commission. He went over the wetland flags with Nancy Hemingway. There was an area that was a transitional wetland. They are conceding that it was part of the wetland and the flag was moved over. 

Nancy Hemingway presented the site photos from the previous hearing. She said that the flag numbers and the intermittent stream were agreed upon. 

Motion: David Magee moved to close the hearing on 497 & lot 2 on Mount Blue Street/SE52-1001.

Second: Sean Sutton 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

374 Mount Blue Street / NCC# 17(12) / Septic System Repair                                              RDA 

Applicant: Richard Callahan / Representative: Kevin Grady, Grady Consulting 

Present: Rick Grady

Discussion: Mr. Grady said the 100’ buffer zone is along the front of the property. Wetlands are across the street. Proposing the installation of 1500-gallon septic system. Nancy Hemingway said that the septic system is a Title 5 and the septic will be along the front, near the road, and the trees would probably be removed since they would not survive the septic system placement. Her concern is the control of the construction zone. Rick Grady said that they are proposing two rows of silt sock along the work area. 

He agreed that the trees along the swale would probably have to go and suggested grinding the stumps in place. Nancy Hemingway suggested a temporary culvert during the construction process and that they go before the Planning Board for “scenic road” work.  David Osborne suggested monitoring the work. David Magee suggested conditioning the project with double silt barrier, agent monitoring, and hydro seeding.  

Motion: Bob Woodill moved to issue a negative determination under the Wetland Protection Act and a positive determination under the Town Bylaw on 374 Mount Blue Street/NCC#17(12) with conditions discussed.

Second: Sean Sutton 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

83 Pine Street / NCC# 18(12) / Tree & Site Clearing, Artesian Well & Landscaping  (After-the-Fact) RDA 

Applicant: Elizabeth Hurley / Representative:  None / responsible contractors Tree Top and Steve ???

Present: Elizabeth Hurley and Paul Gaughan.

Discussion: Nancy Hemingway said the property was originally delineated for a septic system project. Elizabeth Hurley said that this project happened when they did the septic system. They began to clear the area without realizing that a permit was required. She submitted a planting plan for additional plantings to be done. In removing the trees, the land in the 50’ buffer was disturbed. She doesn’t want to do a lawn and would like to leave the property natural. She would like to put a teepee and a fire pit on the property. David Osborne requested it be kept out of the 50’buffer. Sean Sutton suggested that she speak with the Fire Department regarding the fire pit. Nancy Hemingway has concern with the contractors that removed the trees and she spoke with the Board Of Health about the project.

Motion: Bob Woodill moved to issue a negative determination under the Wetlands Protection Act and a positive determination under the Bylaw.

Second: Bill Grafton 


In Favor: All


Opposed:  None

LEGAL DOCUMENTS/VOTES

163 Parker Street / SE52-1000 / Raze & Rebuild with Grading                                           OOC 

Applicant: Eric Johnson / Representative: Gary Wolcott, Grady Consulting 
Discussion: Nancy Hemingway said that the applicant met all requests that she had proposed. 

Motion: David Magee moved to accept a boilerplate OOC as amended to 163 Parker St/SE52-1000.

Second: Sean Sutton 

In Favor:  All (except Bill Grafton – abstained) 
Opposed:  None

80 Old Meeting House Lane / SE52-966 / Shift in septic within work zone
                  Minor Mod.

Applicant: Jeffrey Ciaro / Representative: Brendan Sullivan, Cavanoro Consulting

Present: Jeff Ciaro 

Discussion:  Mr. Ciaro said that he is requesting permission from the Commission to build a small structure (bathroom and a shed). He is changing the tank and the line running up to the septic system. The minor change that he is requesting is to rotate the shed. Everything changed is outside the 100’ buffer. 

Motion: Bill Grafton moved to approve the minor modification to an existing Order of Conditions.

Amendment: David Magee amended the motion to the extent that the minor modification takes into account the adjustments to the shed and the addition to the septic tank and the height to the proposed septic system and no other tanks.   

Second: David Magee 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

374 Mount Blue Street / NCC# 17(12) / Septic System Repair                                             DOA

Applicant: Richard Callahan / Representative: Kevin Grady, Grady Consulting

Signatures required and obtained.

83 Pine Street / NCC# 18(12) / Tree & Site Clearing, Artesian Well & Landscaping        DOA 

Applicant: Elizabeth Hurley

Signatures required and obtained. 
283 Winter Street (Winter/Cross St) / SE 52-937/ Cranberry Bog location shift     
     COC

Applicant: Webster Cranberry LLC John Kopacz

Discussion: Nancy Hemingway said that he requested compliance last fall but did not have the “as built”. She feels that he added less than he took away. She suggested that we issue compliance.

Motion: Bill Grafton moved to issue a COC on 283Winter Street (Winter/Cross St)/SE52-937.

Second: Bob Woodill 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

ENFORCEMENT AND VIOLATION DISCUSSIONS

Barrel Lane /NCC# 35(11) / Erosion Issue / SWPPP Compliance

Present: Debra Keller and Donald Shute.

Discussion: Nancy Hemingway presented four sets of photos. Debra Keller explained the photo of the back slope toward the cul-de-sac and the hydro seeding done. She said that there is a silt fence along the wooded area to minimize any of the runoff coming off the area. They capped off the sub-drain and put crushed stone there for slow drainage. The catch basins and manholes were cleaned out by vacuum. They replaced the filter fabric on the catch basins. Nancy Hemingway said that the SWPPP is complied with and the changes have been significant which she feels was because of the monitoring. Black silt fence was removed and replaced with check dams. Nancy Hemingway would like to put in place a weekly monitor with authority to stop all work on site until compliance and corrections are made.  

Motion: Bill Grafton moved to have the agent write a letter to the applicant and the following be included: that we require the environmental monitor, Deb Keller, to be weekly present for monitoring and to generate reports. She should have full authority to require sediment erosion controls as needed and she be required to stop all work on site until all corrections were made. 

Second: Bob Woodill 



In Favor: None


Opposed:  None

13 & 15 Queen Anne’s Lane / EO# 2012 (1) & EO# 2012 (2) / Wetland & Riverfront Violation       Enforcement Orders
Homeowners: Richard/Karen Kenney & Janet/David Burke 

Present: Brad Holmes representing Richard Kenney and David Burke.

Discussion: Brad Holmes said that since the work last week, erosion controls were installed. Steve Ivas is working on a restoration plan (not present). Nancy Hemingway showed pictures of the area between 13 &15 Queen Anne’s Lane. Contractor was doing extensive work without permits. Clifford Prentiss notified Nancy Hemingway, since the water supply in Hingham was being impacted. Check dams are now in place. DEP is monitoring the situation. Nancy Hemingway presented site visit photos from today. In the enforcement order, we requested full site stabilization. Erosion in the streambed will have to be removed. Brad Holmes suggested packing some straw under the jute netting.

Sean Sutton asked who initiated the work. Richard Kenney answered that he was responsible. He wanted to change his backyard. Nancy Hemingway said that both landowners are responsible and there may be two other lots involved. Brad Holmes said they are looking at four weeks to get the area restored. Then a two-week review period by the Commission and then suggested changes would bring this to the end of the summer. The contractor was Walter Erwin. David Osborne suggested having the contractor in for a “just cause” and then an investigative hearing. He also suggested having all members visit the site. 

Violation updates:

498 Mt. Blue 

Nancy Hemingway said that the contractor is working with her. She will need to file an RDA.  

304 Winter Street / (SE52-823)

Present: Robert and Marion Jordan and Darren Grady/Grady Consulting

Overview by Agent: Nancy Hemingway said that they came in for a COC and the plan clearly was not compliant to what was approved. This is an after the fact. She said that in the past (possibly with Michelle Simoneaux), work was done on the property with restoration required. The plan for the original restoration was shown to the members. When the COC plan came in, not only was the restoration area not in place but the 50’no disturb buffer was now lawn. Photos of the site were distributed.

Discussion: Mr. Grady said that the owners are looking to finalize this plan since they are looking to sell the property. He presented the restoration plan to the members. They would like to get the COC. Nancy Hemingway said this restoration is part of the 50’ in the wetlands area that was disturbed. This is a restoration done for violation. Bill Grafton said there should be a review of what was done in the past. 

Mr. Jordan questioned what area could be used if a swimming pool is installed. David Osborne showed the plan of another applicant and the restriction of keeping the pool out of the 100’ buffer. 

Darren Grady said that they are looking for approval or comments on the planting plan that he submitted. David Osborne suggested that we would need to see a split rail fence following the monument line and a more robust planting plan, with two planting seasons, done by coordination with the agent. 

River/Green 

Submitting an after the fact for tree removal and replacement outside 50 foot buffer.

Bill Grafton had called Abigail Hardy after seeing a large crane moving a concrete pipe about 18” in diameter. Nancy Hemingway said that this was supposedly completely resolved. 

DISCUSSIONS
Sub-Committee updates:

Open Space Plan

Signage – Trails

Pathway

CPC

Agent Report: 

Conservation Land

Highway Barn Update (310 Main Street / SE52-977)

Pathway Update (SE52-972)

Land-Use & Potential Uses

Subdivision Updates

Major Projects

Budget

Standing Order & Conditions

Letter Permits and Building Sign-offs

Training opportunities

LID Green Alternatives / Stormwater

Outreach and Education / MACC

Misc. 

For additional information on the Agent’s comments to the Commission, please refer to the agent’s written notes, which are available in the Conservation Office.

OFFICE BUSINESS/MISCELLANEOUS

1. Bills: Consultant Review EcoTech - $300.25 – field evaluation and memo / Wildcat, Eco Tech - $811 field evaluation/report / Damon Farms, EcoTech - $1215 – wetland filing review / Washington Woods, Norwell Hardware - $47, Michael Moore - $45, Wesley Osborne - $100, WB Mason - $4.66.

Motion: Sean Sutton moved to pay the bills as read.

Second: Bill Grafton

In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

2. Minutes: 1/3/12, 1/17/12, 2/7/12, 2/21/12 & 3/6/12

Motion: Bob Woodill moved to accept the 1/17/12 minutes as printed.

Second: Bill Grafton 

In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

Motion: Bill Grafton moved to accept the 1/3/12 minutes as printed. 

Second: Mary McCarthy 

In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

Motion: Mary McCarthy moved to accept 2/7/12 minutes as printed.

Second: Bob Woodill 

In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

Motion: Mary McCarthy moved to accept 2/21/12 minutes as printed.

Second: Bob Woodill.   
In Favor:  All except Bill Grafton (abstained)

Motion: Mary McCarthy moved to accept 3/6/12 minutes with correction as mentioned.

Second: Bob Woodill 

In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

ADJOURNMENT

Motion: David Magee moved to adjourn at _____(anyone remember?? Not mentioned)

Second: Sean Sutton 

In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None
I hereby certify that the above minutes were presented and voted by a majority vote by the Norwell Conservation Commission on August 7, 2012.

_______________________________

David Osborne, Chairman
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